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1) Did Mayor Bailey Breach
Attorney-Client Privilege?

2) Did Mayor Bailey Violate City
Policy?

3) Council Discussion.

In legal matters pertaining to the City Council

• All Seven Councilmembers
• Mayor
• Charter Officers (City Clerk and City Manager)

Receive Attorney-Client privilege information

Individuals who receive attorney-client 
privilege information from City Attorney 

Prepared and provided by: Councilmember Melendrez
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Facts to consider: The initial document by Attorney Michael 
Colantuono was sent to the Council, Mayor, City Clerk and City 
Manager by the City Attorney on February 6, 2018. 

On February 20, 2018 a final document was requested to be 
prepared for public release by the City Council and requested to be 
available within 7 days. This was publicly stated by the Mayor Pro 
Tem during the Council Meeting. 

1) Did Mayor Bailey Breach Attorney-Client
Privilege?

Copy of City Attorney email that was received 
by Mayor Bailey's office and sent out.



5/18/2018

3



5/18/2018

4

The article stated “Colantuono’s email to Geuss and 
the letter itself contain confidentiality warnings, 

which Bailey said he didn’t notice” (Press 
Enterprise, April 11, 2018).

In a newspaper article dated April 11, 2018 by the 
Press Enterprise Mayor Bailey indicated that “he 

didn’t notice Confidentiality Warnings on Attorney 
Colantuono’s letter” (Press Enterprise, April 11, 2018).



5/18/2018

5



5/18/2018

6



5/18/2018

7

The article stated “Bailey said Wednesday April 11, that 
he didn’t intend to divulge any legally sensitive 

information. He gave a reporter a folder of information 
Feb. 6…” (Press Enterprise, April 11, 2018). 

In the same article of April 11th, 2018 he indicated 
that he didn’t intend to “divulge any legally sensitive 

information”. (Press Enterprise, April 11, 2018).
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MAYOR BAILEY EMAILED “LEGALLY SENSITIVE 
INFORMATION” 6 TIMES AFTER FEBRUARY 6, 2018

On March 28, 2018 in an unsolicited 
conversation with Cheryl-Marie 
Hansberger the Mayor's Chief of Staff she 
indicated that the information related to 
the February 6, 2018 information to the 
Press Enterprise was sent out on the 
order of “her boss, we just do what we are 
told.”   “My integrity is important to me”.   
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February 20, 2018 was the release date of 
Attorney Michael Colantuono’s Attorney-Client 
privilege opinion letter regarding the attempted 

veto by the Mayor. 

Strategy to oppose City Manager contract 
and Mayor veto attempt with Attorney-
Client privilege information began on or 

before February 12, 2018.
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2) Did Mayor Bailey violate city policy?
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section 702. Eligibility, powers and duties of City Attorney.

Mayor Bailey contacted Attorney Philip D. Kohn of the Law Offices of 

Rutan and Tucker on December 12, 2017 for attorney services 

without City Council approval or knowledge by our City Attorney. 

Rutan and Tucker is on the City Attorney vendor list. 

The City Council approved an Attorney vendor 
list and designated the City Attorney to be the 

authorized person responsible for contact 
with contract attorneys.
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It is only the City Council that authorizes 
payment to attorneys on the vendor list.

It is only the City Council that has the 
authority to hire outside council on the 

attorney vendor list. 
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3) Discussion.




